
Regular Council March 19, 2019 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. 

Broker, Gwinner, Behrendt, Failor, & Robbins.  Cou. Cox was absent. Cou. Broker made 

motion to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by 

all.   Cou. Gwinner made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. Robbins. Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Cou. Failor presented council with zoning board recommendations for a new fee 

schedule, which is more in line with other communities in the area.  There was 

discussion.  Cou. Robbins made motion to have solicitor prepare ordinance which 

encompasses the new fees; 2nd by Cou. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

We had first reading of Ord. 2019-07 (tuition and training reimbursement), 

 

Discussion on Ord. 2019-08 (temporary parking permits for special events).  Cou. 

Gwinner made motion to change proposed daily fee from $150 to 50; 2nd by Cou. 

Behrendt.  Accepted by all. 

We had first reading of this ordinance. 

 

Cou. Broker would like to see the shoreline improved.  He suggests painting benches and 

poles and having Rick design flowerbed areas with perennials.  Cou.  Broker made 

motion to purchase paint for benches from the recreation fund for not more than $150 

with labor being done by volunteers; 2nd by Cou. Behrendt.  Accepted by all. 

 

Mayor said Michael O’Toole completed the storm sewer moving project. 

 

Cou. Broker would like to develop a storm sewer cleaning plan, especially along the 

shoreline. 

 

Mayor would like recreation and shoreline committee meetings soon. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor said the chipper is not running. Maintenance dept. is trying to figure out the 

problem.  They are getting a fuel filter to start with. 

 

The bridge was opened today. 

 

Tomorrow is Patrolman Nick Peters last day.  He is joining the Sandusky Police 

Department.  Mayor thanks him for his service to Bay View. 

 

Cou. Behrendt made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Robbins. 

 

ATTEST:      Respectfully submitted, 



 

 

Barbara A. Wobser, Mayor                                        Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 

 

 

 


